
September/October 2020 Newsletter 

 
Greetings Panther families! We are approaching the end of the first 
quarter and are adjusting to our new normal pretty well! I am so 
proud of the resiliency shown by all staff and students during this 
unprecedented year of challenges & changes. No matter what comes 
our way, we are riding the waves of new expectations and making 
the best of every situation. We will continue our focus on highest 
student achievement in all classes and all modalities. The shifts and 
adjustments may make it more difficult, but I am completely 
confident in all staff and students and I know we will succeed with 
our continued focus on rigor, relevance & relationships.    
The safety of every student and staff member is our top priority. 
Until further notice, we will continue to wear masks, practice social 
distancing, washing and sanitizing hands, cleaning shared spaces, 

and monitoring our health. Remember, if a student or staff member is experiencing 
symptoms, has been exposed to someone who is Covid positive or has been tested for Covid, 
he or she must stay home. Adhering to these guidelines will keep our campus safe! 

  Please be reminded student arrival and dismissal always present safety 
challenges.  Students should not be dropped off before 8:45 am and should be picked up no 
later than 4:40 pm.  Please use the parent loop for all car riders.  Please be patient and pull 
forward to the next available numbered slot when dropping off or picking up 
students.  Please refrain from letting off students on River Club Blvd. or in the bus loop 
area.  Your cooperation with this safety issue is greatly appreciated. 

We are asking all parents to activate a FOCUS account.  Itôs easy to do, and you can 
find the link on our BRMS web page.  Progress reports and report cards are sent out to you 
electronically. You can review your childôs progress at any time using the FOCUS parent 
portal. 

Remember, ñPanthers believe & Panthers achieve!"  We are looking forward to a great 
year.  If, at any time, you have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact us. 

  
Sincerely,  
 
Kimberlain L. Zenon-Richardson, Proud Principal 

Braden River Middle School 

           BRMS School Advisory Council (SAC) 
 
The BRMS School Advisory Council (SAC) is a team of people who help with the preparation and evaluation 
of the School Improvement Plan (SIP). SAC meetings are open to anyone who would like to attend. For more 
information, visit the school website at https://www.manateeschools.net/bradenrivermiddle and click on the 
ñParents and Studentsò tab. 
  

SAC meetings are held on the second Tuesday of most months at 5:30 pm in our Media Center.    
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Reporting of Out-of-Field Teachers: 

Dear Parent/Guardian: 

     Manatee County Public Schools is committed to providing quality instruction for all students and does so 
by employing the most qualified individuals to teach and support each student in the classroom. All educators 
in the state of Florida are monitored to ensure that they meet certification and training requirements as 
mandated by law.  All our teachers are certified to teach, although some of them are currently out-of-field and 
are working on additional areas of certification. 

     You have the right to know the professional qualifications of the teachers who instruct your child.  Per 
Florida Statute 1012.42, when a teacher is assigned teaching duties out of the field in which the teacher is 
certified, the parents of all students in the class shall be notified in writing.   

     Federal law allows you to ask for certain information about your childôs teachers and requires us to give 
you this information in a timely manner if you ask for it.  The table below lists teachers who are currently out-
of-field. If you would like more information, please contact your school at (941) 751-7080. 

     

 

 
Kimberlain L. Zenon-Richardson  
Principal  
Braden River Middle School  
(941) 751-7080 ext. 2025  
zenonk@manateeschools.net   
 

   

 

 

Teacher Classes Taught/Assignment   Assign-
ment Start 
Date 

Certification Held Out-of-Field Area/
Class 

 Sonia Ala Intro to Tech, Exploring Tech, Coding Funda-
mentals 

  08172020  Gifted, Computer Science, 
Elementary Education K-6, 
Exceptional Student Educa-
tion, Reading 6-12 

Intro to Tech & Exploring 
Tech 

 Ann Bowers  Intensive Reading   08172020 Exceptional Student Educa-
tion & Reading 6-12 

ESOL 

 Joseph Friedlander 7th grade Math, Intensive Math   08172020  Social Science Math 

 Emily Gravley Intensive Reading, 
6th grade Math 

  08172020 
09212020 

 Reading 6-12, English 6-12 
& Elementary Education K-
6 

ESOL 

 Vivian McCoy Science, Intensive Reading   09212020 Elementary Education K-6 Reading 

 Chad Uhlinger Intensive Math   09212020 Health & Physical Education Math 



BRMS Panther Prints                                       Page 3  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

   COVID-19:  A World Impacting Event 
 
     Last March, our schools were faced with reacting to a pandemic of global proportions.  Students were in-
troduced to the concept of  ñeLearningò and teachers to delivering lessons online.  As the 2020-ô21 school 
year commenced, terms such as ñsocial distancing,ò ñCDC Guidelinesò and ñPPE (Personal Protective Equip-
mentò became mainstream.  At Braden River Middle we worked diligently to incorporate safety features de-
signed to enhance stakeholder safety.  Hand and physical equipment sanitizers, masks, face shields and divid-
ers became common place.  Walkways included signs and markers to direct traffic flow and maintain social 
distancing.  Three learning modalities were introduced to assist families in determining what educational 
pathway would be best for their children.  Indeed, the world has become a different place and Braden River 
Middle is doing all it can to ensure student safety and provide a sense of normalcy during these trying times.  
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Happenings in Art and FCCLA 
 

 
Although FCCLA students were unable to attend our physical state or national conference this past school 
year, eight students did attend the conferences virtually.  Five of those students took a GIANT step in history 
and decided to compete.  They had to submit their event and the teams were able to use Zoom to speak from 
different homes.  Although we had challenges, they overcame these challenges and made history.  This was 
FCCLA's 75 birthday celebration and we would have loved to have been in Washington DC celebrating, but 
instead we were able to see the conference virtually.  The National officers had "Avatars" and videoed some 
items live, while some were recorded.  Advisors and students were able to attend workshops and learn from 
others.  It was great seeing students overcome obstacles and show true leadership skills.  Ms. Bergeron en-
joyed watching students she judged from all over the country.  Being able to still see the National Officers on 
stage was amazing. This gives me so much confidence in our future generation. 
 
 
Congratulations to our winners: 
 
 
Gold medal winner:  
Liliana Vazquez for Sustainability Challenge.   Her project was on Recycling in your home 
Silver medal winners:  
Andrea Mondragon and Camryn Jenkins for Entrepreneurship.  For their project they researched and de-
signed a milkshake cafe for Lakewood Ranch 
Makenna Bradley and Katelyn White for Chapter Service Project Portfolio.  They presented the empty 
bowls service project that our chapter participated in this past year 
 
 
This year, FCCLA has started our chapter meetings both virtually and in person.  We have elected new offic-
ers, started plans for our district meeting, worked on plans for service projects, and prepared for leadership 
activities in competitive events. 
 
 
Congratulations to our newly elected officers: 
 
 
President:  Jade Lippincott 
Vice President of Activities:  Alanna Hall 
Vice President of Projects:  Skylar Armstrong 
Secretary:  Rebecca Chupp 
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Art and FCCLA Continued: 

Embracing Our Differences 
 
Students in Mrs. Bergeronôs and Mrs. Ennekingôs classes recently 
completed their art submissions for the Embracing Our 
Differences annual international art exhibition in Sarasotaôs Bayfront 
Park. If selected, the studentôs artwork will be enlarged to billboard-size 
and be on display in the park from January to April. Awards will also be 
presented for ñBest-in-Show Studentò and ñPeopleôs Choice.ò 
 
The Embracing Our Differences competition is an opportunity for 

students to share their thoughts, feelings, and ideas through their artworks. Students create visual images that may 
show diversity and inclusion or ways to enrich our lives by understanding others. 
 
Students receive this opportunity as a result of a grant that was awarded to Mrs. Bergeron and Mrs. Enneking after 
they completed a summer conference displayed virtually by Embracing Our Differences.  This grant also helped to 
provide supplies for the students.  In class, students were able to discuss what ñEmbracing Our Differencesò meant 
to them and why it is so important for us to respect others. Not only was this a valuable lesson in art, but also a 
valuable lesson in character education. 
 

 
 
 


